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THE LOUISIANA GROUND WATER RESOURCES COMMISSION

18TH REGULAR MEETING 

SUMMARY

Wednesday, October 6, 2010
Baton Rouge, Louisiana

11:00 A.M.

Prepared by:

The Department of Natural Resources

Office of Conservation

Environmental Division Staff
The 18th regular meeting of the Ground Water Resources Commission (Commission) was held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, October 6, 2010 in Baton Rouge, Louisiana. The Chair of the Ground Water Resources Commission, Lt. Governor Scott A. Angelle was present and presided over the meeting. 
Commission members in attendance:
Office of the Governor & Chair – Scott Angelle

Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries - Kyle Balkum

Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development – Zahir “Bo” Bolourchi

Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals – Glenn Cambre

Louisiana Farm Bureau – Elliot D. Colvin

Appointed by the Governor; Represents the Geologist or Engineer 

With expertise in Ground Water Resource Management – William R. Downs

Louisiana Landowners Association – Paul Frey

Appointed by the Governor, from a list of names 

submitted by the Louisiana Municipal Association – Dan Hollingsworth

Governor’s Office of Coastal Activities – Charles Killebrew

Representative of the geographical area of the State underlain by the Chicot Aquifer – Paul “Jackie” Loewer

Sparta Groundwater Conservation District Board of Commissioners – Ted McKinney
Louisiana Department of Environmental Quality – Paul Miller

Appointed by the Governor; Represents the Capital 

Area Ground Water Conservation District – Eugene Owen

Louisiana Department of Economic Development – Kelsey Short

Louisiana Department of Agriculture and Forestry & Vice Chair – Bradley E. Spicer

Office of Conservation – Jim Welsh
Call to Order
Chairman Scott Angelle called the meeting to order at 11:15 a.m. with welcoming remarks including recognition of the newest members, Ted McKinney and Charles Killebrew. 

Roll Call
John Adams, Attorney for the Environmental Division of the Office of Conservation called roll; 16 members were present and 3 members were absent.  A quorum of 10 or more members was obtained.  

Adoption of Meeting Summary
John Adams presented the meeting summary from the August 18, 2010 meeting.  A motion to adopt the minutes was made by Mr. Brad Spicer and seconded by Mr. Paul Miller and was passed unanimously.

Update on the Statewide Ground Water Management Plan

Chairman Angelle introduced Gary Snellgrove, Office of Conservation Environmental Division Director, to present the current status of the Statewide Ground Water Conservation Plan. Mr. Snellgrove answered questions from the Commission. Chairman Angelle then introduced Dr. Christel Slaughter who discussed the process and results of the Ground Water Management Plan Workshops that were held in Alexandria in order to gain further input from the Commission, Task Force and Public to be considered in preparing the plan.
Ground Water Resources Programs General Update
Chairman Angelle introduced Gary Snellgrove to present updates of the evolution of the Water Drillers program, the proposed Title 56 Regulatory Amendment Publication. The Katrina / Rita Damaged Water Well Funding Update, The Haynesville Shale Frac Water Supply Report, Statewide Water Well Notification Audit and Enforcement Report and the Public Outreach and Education Report.

Next Meeting Date
The next meeting was tentatively set Wednesday, December 1, 2010.
Public Comments
Public comments were taken from Ms Tiffany Cravens of DEQ. 
Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 12:11 p.m. 
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